
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 24 MARCH 2005


COS.40/05
CONTRACT WITH CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION


(Public and Press excluded by virtue of paragraphs 8 and 9)

The Housing Services and Health Partnerships Manager presented report EPS.4/05 concerning a request from Carlisle Housing Association (CHA) to amend the detail of the improvement works to the stock which had been agreed as part of the transfer from the City Council.  The changes were sought as a result of a further Stock Condition Survey based on a 20% sample carried out in 2003 and the level of sales through preserved Right to Buys since the transfer.

Details of the proposed changes were provided.  The Housing Corporation had been consulted and accepted that work programmes should be based on accurate and up‑to‑date information and that it was almost inevitable that, as a result of better survey information and the exercise of Right to Buy, that they would change.

The report also set out details of consultation with Tenant Groups undertaken by CHA, together with the legal and financial implications.

The Head of Legal and Democratic Services explained the background to the LSVT for the benefit of those Members who had not previously been involved.  He stressed the need for absolute clarity in the documentation between the Council and CHA, the importance of adequate consultation with tenants and protecting the position of all parties as regards the VAT position.

In considering the report, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a) Certain Tenants Groups comprised of one member and therefore full consultation had not been undertaken with tenants.  Meaningful consultation involved talking to all tenants and Members were very concerned to ensure that took place.   Members were also aware of expressions of dissatisfaction by tenants in certain areas which was also a matter of concern.

Mr Taylor drew attention to section 3.2 of the report, which alluded to the importance of tenant consultation.

(b) A Member queried whether, if the City Council agreed to this request for change, CHA could come back with similar requests in future.

Mr Egan replied that it was open to CHA to do so and any such request would be considered by the Council on its merits and be processed similarly to that currently under consideration.

(c) In response to a question and concern that the Council’s interest be protected, Mr Taylor advised that debate was ongoing as regards the possible recovery of costs associated with the potential changes.

(d) This Committee had a wider responsibility as regards the offer made to tenants and it was therefore very important that the Committee had sight of the further report on the matter.

(e) It would be helpful if CHA’s Managing Director was briefed on discussions today.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive indicated that she and the Portfolio Holder for Environment, Infrastructure and Transport would be meeting with Mr Leonard in the coming weeks and would raise any concerns.

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be noted. 

(2) That this Committee wishes to have sight of the further report on the matter at a future meeting.

(3) That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive be requested to convey the concerns of the Committee, as detailed above, to the Managing Director of Carlisle Housing Association.







